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Welcome to April! Spring is in the air, and I am writing 

this letter to you from my honeymoon in Amsterdam. 

Our year is coming to a close next month, but we still 

have a very full calendar.  

 

Our roaring 20’s Community Service Fundraiser was a 

wonderful success, as evidenced by the lovely folks in the 

photo below. Peter Dawson, from channel Fox News 5, helped us to  

prepare for the event, and the Club got some positive air time on the  

early morning news. Always a good thing when the news is about the 

Mesquite Club! 

 

April 6, is our Ways and Means fundraiser. Detailed information is on 

page two. Make your reservation, and remember to bring a friend. At our 

April business meeting, we will hold elections. The current slate is listed 

on page seven. There are two open positions. Feel free to nominate  

yourself to help us fill the slate.  

 

At our last business meeting we voted on bylaw and standing rule  

changes. The results are listed on page eight.  There is a lot of  

information in this newsletter. Please read through carefully and plan to 

attend our upcoming meetings as we finish up Club business for the year. 

 

This year has flown by, and I want to thank you all for the hard work 

that you do. It is greatly appreciated. We always do the hard work and 

have a good time while we support the Las Vegas community. 

 

This has been a hard year for our Club, we have lost too many of our  

lovely members. Just recently, our longtime member, Doris Wartman, 

passed away. Her obituary is on page six. We have a host of Mesquite 

Club angels in heaven. They will be 

missed, but their spirits will live on 

in all of our hearts. 

 

I will now go back to my honeymoon. 

Once I return, I will share my  

experiences here is Amsterdam with 

you all.  

 

Have a wonderful day,  

Cherie Lee Williams-DeWitt,  

President 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

APR 6, 2018  

Ways & Means Fundraiser 

11 a.m. Social-12 p.m. Luncheon 
 

APR 13, 2018 

Business Meeting Elections  

1 p.m. 
 

APR 20, 2018 

Regular Meeting 1 p.m. 
 

MAY 4, 2018 

Garden Tea 1 p.m. 
 

MAY 11, 2018  

Business Meeting 

Memorial Service 1 p.m. 
 

MAY 18, 2018 

Closing Luncheon 

11 a.m. Social-12 p.m. Luncheon 

 
 

EVENING 
 

APR 3, 2018  

Vote for 2018 HCA Recipient 

Evening Business  

Meeting 6 p.m. 
 

APR 17, 2018 

Social Outing 6 p.m. 
 

MAY 1, 2018 

Business meeting 6 p.m. 
 

MAY 8, 2018 

Incoming chair calendar meting 

6 p.m. 
 

MAY 16, 2018 

Installation of New Officers 

6 p.m. 

 

 

 
  www.gfwc.org 

Roaring 20’s fun at the Mesquite Club. 
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 Oh, You Beautiful Doll! Ways and Means Fundraiser 

Oh, You Beautiful Doll! 
Ways and Means Fundraiser 

Friday, April 6, 2018 
11 a.m. Social-12 p.m. Luncheon 

$50 
Enjoy a afternoon with the  

Beautiful Dolls of the Mesquite Club! 
Fashion Show by Dress Barn! 

Special, surprise entertainment! 
Silent Auction! 

 
Spedini’s Restaurant—JW Marriott Hotel 

221 North Rampart Drive 
Las Vegas, Nevada 89145 

 
You have a choice of:  

 Chicken Piccata with roasted potatoes 
 Filet of Sole Francese with wilted spinach and rice pilaf 

 
 

 
To reserve your spot, send a check and  

your entrée choice to: 
Mesquite Club Attention: Nancy Zangl 

P.O. Box 95662, Las Vegas, Nevada 89193 
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MESQUITE CLUB GARDEN TEA! 

Mesquite Club Annual Garden Tea 

 

Friday, May 4, 2018  -  1 p.m. 

$25 

A perfect occasion to bring out and  

wear those beautiful Spring hats! 

 

Entertainment Provided by: 

 The Nevada School of Arts 

 

At the 

Mesquite Clubhouse  

702 East Saint Louis Avenue 

Las Vegas, Nevada 89104 

 

To reserve your spot, send a check to: 

Mesquite Club Attention:  

Nancy Zangl 

P.O. Box 95662,  

Las Vegas, Nevada 89193 
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EVENING: CHAIR LETTER; NEW EVENING MEMBER 

Dear Members of the Evening Chapter of the Mesquite Club, 

 

We were busy in March.  We heard from the four potential recipients of the 2018 Holiday Craft  

Auction, voted on the Evening slate of officers, somehow managed to vote on all of the Mesquite Club 

By-laws changes, cleaned out our cupboards, and volunteered at the opening day of Miracle League of 

Las Vegas.  Whew! 

 

April 3 will be a busy meeting.  We will have further discussion and vote on the 2018 recipient of a  

portion of the net proceeds of the 2018 Holiday Craft Auction.  We had four wonderful agencies present 

to us on March 6.  They included City Impact Foundation, Foster Kinship, Nathan Adelson Hospice Foundation, and  

Rebuilding Together Southern Nevada.  Bonnie Crawford will also lead us in assembling hygiene bags for Nevada  

Partnership for Homeless Youth.   

 

Connie Macauley did present the slate of officers for 2018-19 at the March 6 meeting.  She presented changes to the slate 

on March 20.  Thank you to everyone who agreed to serve in a leadership capacity. 

 

Pat Garcia and Dolores Martinez have planned another social luncheon at Brio Tuscan Grill in Town Square on April 21, 

2018, at 11:30 a.m.   The socials are a great way for members to get together in an informal environment and share great 

food.  Please contact either Pat or Dolores if you plan on attending.   

 

Eleven Evening members volunteered to read the applications for the Scholarships that we will present to three deserving 

women on May 1.  Pam Ivey will have the privilege of introducing us to the young women and their family members who 

attend that evening.   Please make every effort to attend that meeting and meet the recipients.  

 

Next on the calendar in May will be the Calendar meeting.  It will take place on May 8 at the Clubhouse, and we will set 

the calendar for the 2018-19 Program Year under the leadership of Melissa Clary.  Please mark your calendars to attend 

the Calendar meeting!  Then, on May 17, our 2017-18 Program Year concludes, and we will induct the new members and 

install the new chairs.  Is it too early for me to 

remind you that the Holiday Craft Auction  

committees will meet over the summer?   

 

Thank you all for your continued dedication to 

the Mesquite Club of Las Vegas.   Please take 

every opportunity that you have to share what 

we do with your acquaintances.  The Ladies of 

the Mesquite Club do so much to make Las  

Vegas a better community. 

 

In Federation friendship, 

 

Jane Reid 

2017-18 Chair of the Evening  

Chapter of the Mesquite Club 

Home:  702-463-7942; Mobile:  330-518-5406 

E-mail:  j.reid5@cox.net 

Please Welcome our new Evening Mesquite member for 

2018, Kathleen Bryan. 

  

Kathleen is a native Nevadan and a former member of 

Junior Mesquite.  Her mother Lily was a member of the 

Mesquite Club also. 

  

She has a son Bryan who works as a Respiratory  

Therapist in Surprise AZ.  Robert King is her “Partner In Crime”, and is a 

retired veterinarian. 

  

Kathleen graduated from Las Vegas High School, graduated from Nevada 

Reno with an Education major and received her Masters from UNLV with a 

major in Administration.  This led to a 38 year career with the Clark  

County School District as a Teacher, Librarian and Consultant. 

  

Kathleen lives part of the year in the state of Washington, to be out of the 

Vegas summer heat.  Her hobbies include travel, knitting, reading and  

gardening. 

  

Along with her good friend Elaine Richardson, she is ready to join in our 

Evening Mesquite activities and projects.  Please make sure to say “Hello” 
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 RUMMAGE SALE!  

Mesquite Club  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday & Saturday, June 8th & 9th 8 a.m.  - 2 p.m. 

We appreciate donations and encourage your friends, family, and neighbors to contribute. 

 

WE WILL NOT BE ACCEPTING THE FOLLOWING ITEMS: 

NO ELECTRONICS  -  NO LARGE FURNITURE 

NO CHIPPED, FRAYED, STAINED, BROKEN OR DIRTY ITEMS 

NO HEAVY COATS OR BOOTS  (They just don't sell) 

NO BOOKS, CASSETTE TAPES, OR VHS TAPES 

 

The June Rummage Sale will be inside only.   

Items should be boxed and if you need to bring items prior to the end of the Club year, 

Please bring them to regular meetings only and leave them by the back exit doors.   

It would be appreciated if you can wait to bring donations after the close of the current Club year.  

We will post dates that the clubhouse will be open after May 18th for donations, and sale set-up including sorting and  

pricing.  We look forward to a wonderful, profitable event and appreciate those who can help.   

Sign up sheets will emailed, and available at future meetings. You may sign-up to help before and during this June sale. 

Connie Macauley, Chairman   

Committee Members, Kay McClure, Merry Donald, Jane Reid & Irene Armijo 
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Advertisements help to support publishing the Mesquiter. We appreciate all of our advertisers.  

For more information about including your ad, please contact:  

Cherie Lee Williams @ (310) 710-9792 or email: CherieLeeWilliams@earthlink.net. 

SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS; GFWC NEVADA; DORIS WARTMAN OBITUARY 

 

GFWC Nevada Hosts WSR 

 

Mesquite Club will be helping host the GFWC 

Western Region Conference in Las Vegas this 

fall, September 13-16, 2018, at the Tuscany  

Hotel.   

 

We will need lots of help preparing for and  

hosting this conference when clubwomen from 

the 11 western states come here for the region 

meeting.    

 

There are tours planned to Hoover Dam, Ethel 

M’s, the Mob and Neon Museums, and other 

stops. On Friday night we will host State Night 

and have a chance to show off Nevada to the  

other states.   

 

Volunteers will be needed to help with a number 

of tasks between now and then, so be prepared to 

hear from us!  Also. remember we are gathering 

jewelry for a “Bling” booth fundraiser at the con-

ference.   

 

Please bring your jewelry to Joan Doubrava 

ASAP.  Thanks for your help! 

 

Cathi Poer, WSR President and 2018 WSR  

Conference Chairman 

DORIS WARTMAN Doris Jane  

Firebaugh Wartman passed away March 

17, 2018, after a brief illness. She was 

born December 12, 1929, in the Kerr's 

Creek area of Rockbridge County, outside 

Lexington, Virginia. She attended  

Lexington High School and then studied 

Fashion Design and Costuming at  

Richmond Professional Institute at  

Virginia Commonwealth University in 

Richmond. Following graduation, she traveled promoting Talon 

zippers in the home sewing field for several years with  

Donahue Sales of New York. She married attorney Alvin 

Nicholls Wartman and relocated to southern Nevada in 1954, 

residing in Boulder City until 1969 and then moving to Las 

Vegas. Doris was proud to be named by three Nevada  

governors to the Advisory Board for the Division of Aging  

Services and the Nevada Commission on Aging. She served as 

chairman of the Nevada Commission on Aging. She was a  

longtime member of the Republican Women of Las Vegas and 

associate member of Spring Mountain Republican Women. She 

was also a member of the Mesquite Club of Las Vegas for 43 

years and the Boulder City Women's Club for 15 years. She is 

survived by her sons, Franklin Secord Wartman III (Rebecca) 

of Asheville, North Carolina, and Alvin Nicholls Wartman Jr. 

of Las Vegas; her grandsons, William Nicholls Wartman 

(Amber Keene) of Las Vegas, Franklin Secord Wartman IV 

(Maloree Byrd) of Durham, North Carolina, and Robert Powers 

Wartman (Julia Pelly-Wartman) of Charlotte, North Carolina; 

and her great-grandsons, Hank Christopher Pelly-Wartman 

and Louie Patrick Pelly-Wartman of Charlotte, North Carolina. 

No services are scheduled. Doris devoted her life to good food 

and good friends, and her Wake is pending in Las Vegas.  

 

Memorial gifts may be made to the Philanthropy Committee, 

The Mesquite Club, Inc., P.O. Box 95662, Las Vegas, NV 89193. 
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MESQUITE CLUB PROPOSED SLATE; CELEBRATION OF LIFE FUND; CALL FOR GIFT CARDS 

MESQUITE CLUB PROPOSED SLATE OF OFFICERS AND 
ELECTIVE CHAIRMEN  2018-2019 OFFICERS 

 
 
President     Barbara Bolling 
President Elect    (Open) 
First Vice President   Annette Dorman 
Second Vice President   Corinne Mewhirter 
Recording Secretary   Ilene Baker 
Treasurer     Lynda Schultz 
Financial Secretary   Nancy Zangl 
Corresponding Secretary  Sylvia Phillips 
 

ELECTIVE CHAIRMEN 
 
Building     Cathi Poer 
Community Service   Sue Churchill 
Nominating Committee  Johanna Kennedy 
Ways and Means    (OPEN) 
Evening Mesquite Representative (Elected by Evening) 
 

NOMINATING COMMITTEEE - (vote for four) 
 
Joan Dimmit    Henri Hale  
Billie Kenney    Jan White 
June Eckenroth    Connie Sue Hines 
Joan Lapan     Mary Gafford 
Helen Holland    Kay McClure 
 
Submitted by Nominating Committee 2017-2018 
Betty Miller, Chairman, Helga Caggiano, Kathy Fehr, 
Barbara Lacy, Phyliss Noblitt. 
 
We will conduct the election at our April business 
meeting. You may still present a nomination at that 
meeting. We have two positions still available. Please 
consider stepping up so that we can have a full slate. 

 

The Celebration of Life Funds are 

used for the purpose of major  

improvement or repair and 

maintenance of Mesquite Club 

property.  

 

 

 

The Celebration of Life Fund welcomes donations for  

birthdays, anniversaries,  

congratulations, family members as well as sympathy.  

 

Make checks payable to:   

Mesquite Club Celebration of Life Fund. Mail to:  

Mesquite Club, P.O. Box 95662, LV, NV 89193.  

 

Celebration of Life Report For March 2018 

Number of Donors: 1 

 

Donor    In Memory of 

Joan Doubrava   Rita Isom 

Beginning Balance:  $ 10,080.41 

Expense for Lighting in 

Club House   -   2,335.66 

Donations for 2/15-3/15 +     100.00 

TOTAL    $  7,844.75 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ilene Baker, Celebration of Life Chair 

Call for gift cards! 

 

We are holding our “Oh, You Beautiful Doll” event on Friday, April 6, 2018. This 

event will be held at Spedini’s and will raise money for Ways and Means. We are 

asking for donations of gift cards for our silent auction. If you have gift cards that 

you are not using, please mail them to Barbara Bolling, 808 Lexington Cross Dr, 

Las Vegas, Nevada 89144. You may email her at: nafplvbb@aol.com.  Both  

Chairwoman Joan Dimmitt and Barbara will be very grateful!      

 

We thank you in advance for your support! 
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CHANGES TO MESQUITE CLUB BYLAWS 2018-RESULTS FROM LAST BUSINESS MEETING VOTE 

 

*Bylaw changes must pass by a 2/3 majority vote 

(1)  ARTICLE III MEMBERSHIP (18 + years old) - Section 1.  ELIGIBILITY    Yes-40  No-1 

(2)  ARTICLE III MEMBERSHIP (Membership application) - Section 1. ELIGIBILITY, A.  Yes-39  No-2 

(3)  ARTICLE III MEMBERSHIP (No provisional class) - Section 2.  ADMISSION, B.   Yes-40  No-1 

(4)  ARTICLE III MEMBERSHIP (Respects other members) - Section 3:  CLASSIFICATION, A. Yes-35  No-6 

(5) ARTICLE III MEMBERSHIP (Member in good standing resignation 

Section 4: TERMINATION AND RENEWAL, A., B.        Yes-38  No-3 

(6)  ARTICLE III  MEMBERSHIP (Club visitors) - Section 5: VISITORS, A., B.    Yes-37  No-4 

(7)  ARTICLE IV  DUES AND FEES (Paying dues on time) - Section 2:  ANNUAL DUES, A. Yes-41  No-0 

(8)  ARTICLE VI OFFICERS (President’s GFWC reporting) - Section 4:  DUTIES, A. President Yes-38  No-3 

(9) ARTICLE VII  ELECTIVE CHAIRS (Building inventory) 

Section 4:  DUTIES, A. Building Chair, 4.         Yes.-41  No-0 

(10)  ARTICLE VII  ELECTIVE CHAIRS (Community Service chair duties) 

Section 4.  DUTIES, B. Community Services Chair.        Yes-41  No-0 

(11)  ARTICLE VII  ELECTIVE CHAIRS (Nominating Chair duties) 

Section 4. DUTIES, C. Nominations Committee Chair       Yes-41  No-0 

(12) ARTICLE VII  ELECTIVE CHAIRS (Ways & Means duties) 

Section 4. DUTIES, D. Ways and Means Chair        Yes-41  No-0 

(13)  ARTICLE VIII  DIRECTORS (Directors’ term) - Section 3.  TERM, B.    Yes-38  No-3 

(14)  ARTICLE VIII  DIRECTORS (Directors’ quorum) - Section 5:  QUORUM    Yes-31  No-10 

(15)  ARTICLE XI  APPOINTIVE CHAIRS (Appointive Chairs’ duties) - Section 3.:  DUTIES  Yes-41  No-0 

(16)  ARTICLE XII  MAJOR BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS (Credit cards)    Yes-41  No-0 

(17)  ARTICLE XIII  AMENDMENTS (Bylaws committee duties)      Yes-41  No-0 

 

PROPOSED CHANGES TO MESQUITE CLUB STANDING RULES 2018 

 

*Standing rules must pass by a majority vote. 

(18)  Standing Rule 6. (We Care duties)     Yes-41  No-0 

(19)  Standing Rule 7. (Tea duty obligations)     Yes-40  No-1 

(20)  Standing Rule 7. (Tea duty substation)     Yes-40  No-1 

(21)  Standing Rule 9. (Media submissions)     Yes-40  No-1 

(22)  Standing Rule 12.  (Restricted funds)     Yes-40   No-1 

(23) Standing Rule 13. (Pre-paying for events)      Yes-37   No-4 

(24)  Standing Rule 18. (Major/minor charitable donations)   Yes-41   No-0 

(25)  Proposed New Standing Rule under the General Section.  (To follow current Standing Rule 10.) (Holding live auctions)  

           Yes-23   No-18 

(26)  Proposed New Standing Rule under the Financial Section. (To follow current Standing Rule 17.) (Donation Committee duties) 

           Yes-41   No-0 
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$ MESQUITE CLUB FINANCIAL STATEMENT $ 

Treasurers Report for February, 2018 given on March 6, 2018 

Board Meeting 

Balance ending Jan 31,2018   $51,897.16 

Interest for Feb     $1.99 

Total Savings Jan 31, 2018    $51,899.15 

 

Interest earned/Savings    $147.30 

Maintenance Reserve    $15,000.00 

General savings     $36,751.85 

Total savings 02/28/2018    $51899.15 

 

B/A Checking 01/31/2018    $35,369.25 

Deposits for Feb     + $3,277.71 

Sub total      $38,646.96 

Feb expenses, cleared    - $ 4,661.83  

Balance Checking 02/28/2018   $ 33,985.13 

 

B/A Savings      $51,899.15 

B/ A Checking     $35,985.13 

Total in Bank Accounts 02/28/18   $85,884.28 

 

Checking      $ 33,899.15 

Less Designated Funds     -$22,005.13 

General Operating Funds 02/28/18   $11,979.65 

 

Designated Funds 

Choir        $692.84 

Community Service, Day     $4,173.00 

Community Service, Eve.     $1,009.67 

Crafts        $4,885.01 

Landscaping       $825.00 

Celebration of Life Fund     $9,914.41 

We Care       $505.55 

Total Designated Funds     $22,005.48 

Respectfully submitted, Lynda Schultz, Treasurer 

BOARD BRIEFS; CLUB FINANCIALS 

The March meeting of the Mesquite Club 

Executive Board was called to order by  

President Cherie Williams at 10:02 a.m.  

 

SECOND VICE PRESIDENT:  Elsa  

Torgerson said our new member, Carolyn 

Powell, lives in the Netherlands. She will participate when  

available. 

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY:  Sylvia Phillips reported 

that a nice thank you note, regarding the Silver Tea, was received 

from Ilene Baker. 

Elected Chair Reports 

Ways and Means:  Barbara Bolling, reporting for Joan Dimmitt, 

reminded the Board that the next Ways & Means event will be 

“Oh You Beautiful Doll,” to take place April 6, at Spiedini’s.  This 

will be a luncheon and fashion show.  She asked that we please 

make reservations for this event.   

Community Service:  Corrinne Mewhirter, said the Mystery 

Party, slated for March 16, is going to be great and to please 

bring a friend. Flapper outfits are optional. There will be a  

Community Services meeting following this Board meeting. 

EVENING CHAIR REPRESENTATIVE:  Jane Reid reported 

they made $754.91 at the Olympic Bunco event, which has made 

their budgeted goal.   On February 20, they had guests from 

GFWC Green Valley that spoke about involvement in the Relay 

for Life.  She said that scholarship applications would be sent by 

email to the 11 evaluators.  They will have $1,673.00 left in their 

Public Ed. Foundation once the three $1,500 scholarships are 

presented on May 1. They have discussed the 19 agency  

applications that were received, that will wreak benefits from  the 

2018 Holiday Craft Auction.  Four were chosen and will be  

presented to the membership.   

Tonight Connie Macauley will present the slate of officers for 

2018-19.  Also, they will vote on bylaw changes.  There is a social 

on March 17 at Nora’s Italian Cuisine. They are volunteering at 

the Miracle League of LV opening day.  Volunteers are needed. 

Building:  Cathi Poer reported that the lighting throughout the 

building has been repaired and renovated.  She asked for a mo-

tion that the $2,340 (estimated) bill be paid from the “Celebration 

of Life Fund.”  The motion passed.  It will be brought before the 

membership to be voted on.  Also, we are purchasing a new  

lock-set, because we are having difficulty make the door-dog keys 

work.  

DIRECTORS:  

Lois Evora asked that we begin a new member “mentoring  

program,” to help get them involved.  

Joan Doubrava  reminded us to make reservations for the Official 

Call to the 22nd Annual GFWC Convention.  Also, she said the 

ballots are ready for Bylaw changes.  They will be voted on by the 

membership on Friday and asked that we bring copies of the  

proposed changes to the meeting.  

 

ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 11a.m. 

BOARD BRIEFS 

 
Our goal should be 

to live life in  
radical amazement! 

 
-Rabbi Abraham Joshua Heschel 
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CREDIT OR  

DEBIT CARDS:  

The Mesquite Club is  

accepting credit cards.   

You may pay for meetings and purchases with your credit or debit 

card.   MC/VISA/DISCOVER 

NEW DAY MEMBER; CLOSING LUNCHEON; MEMORIAL SERVICE 

New day member, Anita Carr.   

Since Anita retired from a Fortune 500 

Company and Information Technology 

where she had started with IBM  

Corporation, she has devoted her time to 

promoting the arts.  In 2004, Anita joined 

GFWC Dublin/San Ramon Women’s Club in California and 

quickly volunteered to chair the two, city-wide student art 

contest for all K-12 students.  Anita was responsible for the 

initiative to hang and display hundreds of pieces of that art 

in an art gallery in each city every March for Student Art 

Month.  She revitalized the spring student art reception 

where the winning students received awards in the form of 

cash, ribbons, and certificates from various city and federal 

dignitaries. Anita also served two- year terms as club  

Treasurer, First V.P and Director of New Business, and she 

was active on the Board. She established the ‘Creative Cor-

ner’ in her local club’s newsletter where she wrote articles 

about the arts. 

 

Anita also became the chair of the Mt. Diablo District Arts 

for 2 years and then provided arts leadership to over 13,000 

CFWC volunteers in the State of California as State Arts 

Chairman for a total of 4 years. As State Arts Chairman, 

she developed and produced state convention workshops, 

wrote articles for the California Clubwoman, inventoried 

and produced at the annual state convention, not only the  

Clubwoman Arts & Crafts exhibit, but also the Student Art 

& Photography exhibit.  This involved inventorying and  

displaying hundreds of all the first place district winners of 

the art/photography contests.  Anita utilized independent 

art, crafts and photography judges for the judging.  Of 

course the awards consisted of Gift cards, ribbons and  

certificates.  Every piece of art, crafts, and photography was 

returned along with a certificate of participation.  Anita also 

chaired the CFWC music competition and awarded music 

scholarships annually. 

 

In addition to her GFWC contributions to promoting the 

arts, Anita served eight years as the City of Dublin Heritage 

& Cultural Arts Commissioner and four years as an  

Alameda County Arts Commissioner.  She has left her  

footprints on some of the public art in the San Francisco 

Bay Area. Anita has received U.S. Congressional  

Certificates of Recognition for her Arts and Community  

Service Volunteerism from two different U.S. Congressmen.  

She has also judged art for their Congressional Art  

Contests. Anita also weaves silk tapestries and has recently 

taken watercolor painting lessons. Please welcome Anita to 

the Club. 

Closing Luncheon 

Friday, May 18, 2018 

11 a.m. Social—Noon Luncheon 

Join us as we say goodbye for the summer! 

 

Mesquite Club 

Memorial Service 

Friday, May 11, 2018 

1 p.m. 

 

Join us as we  

remember those 

members that are 

no longer with us.  
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 2017 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 2 

Crafts 

10 a.m. 

3   Board  

Meeting 

10 a.m. 

 

Evening 

Meeting  

6 p.m. 

4 

10 a.m. 

Art Class 

12 Noon 

Poker 

5 6 

Ways & 

Means  

Fundraiser 

11 a.m. Social 

12 p.m. 

Luncheon 

7 

8 9 

Crafts 

10 a.m. 

10 11 

10 a.m. 

Art Class 

12 Noon 

Poker 

12 13 

Business 

Meeting 

Elections 

1 p.m. 

14 

15 16 

Crafts 

10 a.m. 

17 

Evening 

Meeting  

6 p.m. 

18 

10 a.m. 

Art Class 

12 Noon 

Poker 

19 20 

Regular  

Meeting 

1 p.m. 

21 

Social outing 

Brio Tuscan 

Grill in Town 

Square  

11:30 a.m.  

22 23 

Crafts 

10 a.m. 

24 25 

10 a.m. 

Art Class 

12 Noon 

Poker 

26 27 28 

29 30 

Crafts 

10 a.m. 

     

 



Check out our NEW Website! 

http://www.mesquiteclub.com/ 

PLEASE  NOTE! 

THE NEXT DEADLINE IS APRIL 15 

FOR THE MAY ISSUE  

DON’T WAIT ‘TIL IT’S TOO LATE! 

Vol. 9   Issue  April 2018 

This newsletter is published 10 times annually for 

members of the Mesquite Club, Inc. 

 

Articles may be faxed to 441-0307,  

emailed to cherieleewilliams@earthlink.net, 

or mailed to; Cherie Lee Williams 

3301 Calle De El Cortez, Las Vegas, NV 89102 

Tel: 405-9422—Cell: 310-710-9792 

 

 

 

Carol Hale 04/04 

Gina Cicconi 04/06 

Elaine Richardson 04/06 

Mary Louise Brooks 04/09 

Pamela Lewis 04/16 

Mary Beth Powell 4/7 

Barbara Lewton 04/11 

Joan Maule 04/18 

Edith Farran 04/21 

Connie Hines 04/23 

Jacie Urguidi-Maynard 04/30 

THE MESQUITE CLUB, INC 

THE MESQUITER 

P.O. Box 95662 

Las Vegas, NV 89193-5662 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


